

Fall 2024



Dear friends of Camp Good News,

As the vibrant colors of fall fill the air, we are reminded of the many blessings we've experienced this year at Camp Good News. Your generous support has been a significant part of those blessings, and we want to take this opportunity to say a heartfelt thank you. Because of your faithfulness, children and teens were able to hear the Good News of Jesus Christ, build lasting friendships, and experience the love of God in a beautiful outdoor setting. We had a total of 663 campers and 347 volunteers this summer. Praise God for His faithfulness in allowing us to reach more children and teens with the Gospel this year than we did in 2023! As Scripture reminds us in Isaiah 55:11, "So is my word that goes out from my mouth: It will not return to me empty, but will accomplish what I desire and achieve the purpose for which I sent it." We know the seeds planted this summer will bear fruit in God's perfect time. Our Good News Club continues to be a vital part of our ongoing ministry to our neighbors.

It's donors like you who make it possible for us to continue this vital ministry. 2 Corinthians 9:11 says, "You will be enriched in every way so that you can be generous on every occasion, and through us your generosity will result in thanksgiving to God." Your generosity has not only blessed Camp Good News but has also given glory to God as we witness lives transformed by His love. As we continue into the fall season, and get ready for our winter ministries, we thank God for you and pray that He will continue to bless you abundantly for your kindness and support.

'Til every child hears,

Jeremy brown

Jeremy Brown

PRAYER AND PRAISE Fall, 2024

"Arise, cry out . . . Lift your hands to him for the lives of your children." Lamentation 2:19

CEF OF MAINE STAFF.

- Pray for local directors for Neighborhood House, Southern, Central,
 Western and Northern Maine.
- Pray for staff who have major medical issues in their life at this time.

GOOD NEWS CLUBS

- ♦ Praise for clubs that have started—some are in new locations.
- Pray for strong teams in each club, good attendance and for God to speak to the hearts of children.
- Pray that we will exceed the 49 clubs that were held last year.

FAIR MINISTRY

 Praise for the 2,094 individuals contacted in the fair ministry this summer. Many children heard the Gospel through face painting and received Gospel literature to take home.

FINANCES

- Praise for every gift that is given on behalf of the children of Maine.
- Continued prayer for the current needs to be met.

CAMPS

- Pray for volunteer staff needed for winter retreats.
- Pray that each retreat will be filled with campers.

CHRISTMAS PARTY CLUBS

- Pray for this one time outreach during the Christmas season. A Christmas party club can be held in a home, school or church.
- Pray that new people will be trained and that some new Good News Clubs would be started in Christmas Party Club locations.

Pray for the children of Maine to be saved.